Lordship Rec User Forum 


Report of LRUF meeting  12/07/06

Place  Broadwater Farm Community Centre

Present  David Morris (chair), Joan Curtis, Ray Swain, Helen Steel,Caroline Jepson - all FoLR;
Paul Ely - LBH Recreation, Michael Loughnane - LBH Parks Dept; Anna Thomas - Resident, Kitchener Road;
Kay Lowe, Barry Lowe (minute-taker) - both Friends of Graham Lee

1)  Apologies  Sam Dalpra (FoGL)

2)  Last Meeting   Minutes accepted as true record.

3)  Heritage lottery Funding Application
Paul Ely met the HLF assessors (senior case officer plus Ken Walpole, local expert on parks) together with the architect and landscape architect to review application. HLF advised that bid is unlikely to be successful in its present form, and should be temporarily withdrawn and worked on. Paul circulated their detailed criticism. Although he disagrees with some of the criticism, Paul thinks it is best to withdraw the bid and re-apply in a few months. He will write to HLF confirming this and seeking a meeting with Lorna McRobie to clarify what has to be done to be successful next year.

David Morris expressed his disappointment in the HLF standpoint and argued that the HLF money is required to address some of the criticisms that HLF raised, eg the Lordship Rec site’s lack of focus. A lot of people have devoted a lot of time and effort to the bid so far, but he agreed there was no realistic alternative to improving and resubmitting the bid.

Ray Swain expressed surprise at the HLF view that schools were moving towards all teaching taking place on their premises. His contact with local teachers using existing Rec teaching facilities suggests that there is no such move in the local schools.

Agreed that Paul would officially withdraw the bid and seek a meeting with Lorna McRobie. Meanwhile other possible sources of funding should be explored, and thought will be put into drawing up a current Management Plan for the Rec.

4)  Biodiversity Challenge Fund Bid
Paul Ely said this bid has been refused. There appears to have been internal communications issues within the Environment Agency that resulted in the officer making the funding decision being unaware that the LR bid was coming up. Officially it was rejected because the biodiversity case was not sufficiently strong. Paul has been assured by the EA that they want the LR bid to succeed, and he proposes to re-submit next year, this time ensuring that the decision-maker is more involved. The EA drew Paul’s attention to the Life Program, a European source of funding specifically aimed at opening up rivers. Paul will follow this up. 

5)  Lottery Playground Development Fund
It was reported that a Play Strategy document has been finalised in draft. This document is needed before the Lottery Playground Development fund will consider funding for Haringey (in the region of £800,000). This would cover parks (including LR), schools and other play areas.

6)  Play People in Parks
Frances Basham, Haringey Play Association, has published a poster and brochures advertising summer play activities in local parks including LR. There will be staffing at LR on Fridays and Saturdays from 28th July to 19th August in relation to this scheme. Also Tuesdays and Thursdays. DM agreed to put posters up in the notice boards.
Caroline Jepson complained that the description of LR used in the document ‘Summer Fun in Haringey’ included an out of date description of LR. This was noted, but since the document has been distributed, nothing can be done on this occasion.

7)  Involving Parents Project  Since nothing further has been heard of from Simon Rix since last meeting, this item was not discussed.

8)  Maintenance Issues
Michael Loughnane pointed out that a maintenance strategy comes out of a management plan, which is not yet in place for LR. Until this is in place, he will address problems as and when he is able. Paul Ely said they will be developing a management plan. A temporary Maintenance Action Plan had been agreed with the Friends. Michael listed some of the actions taken following the walk round LR on 13th June. These include:
- repaired gate to Adventure playground
- new swings installed
- filled in potholes near picnic area
- path round the lake now completed with a resin finish (fantastic)
He has also received a quote of £23,000 for a major overhaul of the children’s play area which he cannot meet from his budget.
He has another quote of £745 to remove the dangerous railings at the north side of the MTA area.

Agreed that Michael will update the maintenance plan and circulate.

9)  Project officer Post in Recreation Department
Nina Curly has been appointed to this post. She is completing her existing role as project manager for Finsbury Park, and will be invited to the next LRUF meeting. Also invited will be Bernadette Riganti, LBH Neighbourhood manager, and Su Jollie, BWF Centre manager.

10)  Lake
Caroline Jepson reported that 7-10 days ago the ducks in the lake started dying. The RSPCA was called out and the matter referred to DEFRA (in case the cause was avian flu). Avian botulism is suspected which is caused by stagnant water, too much bread in the water, and heat. Notices have been posted round the lake to this effect. The lake may need draining and re-filling.
After some discussion on the whereabouts of the inlet pipe and plug, Paul Ely volunteered to co-ordinate efforts

Agreed that Paul would enlist the services of a BTCV worker, Rebecca, who would liaise with Caroline and do what is necessary to clean the lake.

11)   River
Paul reported that having spent a lot of money on the Moselle, the Environment Agency has opened the brook to test flow and water quality. They are reasonably happy with the flow, but Paul has seen no report on water quality. Attention was drawn to the debris washed down to the far end. 

Agreed that Michael will ensure debris is cleared

12)   Making a Difference
The Friends reported that they have re-submitted a grant application to ‘Making a Difference’ fund for more benches, bins, plants etc. If successful, money to be spent by March 2007.

13)   Masterplan Completion
This will now be postponed until Paul’s review with HLF.

14)   Any Other Business

14.1 Wooded area near Downhill Park
Paul Ely said the police want this wooded area thinned out to improve sight lines. This results from concerns over consensual but inappropriate and commercial sexual activities, and related anti-social behaviour. Following some discussion on this it was agreed that some selective thinning might be good from a conservation viewpoint, but this needed to be done with care.

Agreed that Paul will ask the council Tree Officer and Conservation Officer to supervise the thinning out of this area.

14.2 Groups interested in LR
Joan Curtis noted that MENCAP have an interest in the park through Richard Taylor, LBH MENCAP Officer.
Ray Swain noted Cycle Training UK are another group with interest in LR.

14.3  Art In the Park  Downhills (16th July)   Joan circulated leaflets about this annual event organised by Friends of Downhills.

14.4      Roma Community
David Morris underlined the need to liaise more closely with this community to avoid issues that have existed, and involve them in the plans for the future. Michael Loughnane said this was part of the remit of the new Neighbourhood manager and the new Centre manager.

14.5      Telephone Mast
There’s a planning application for a new telephone mast and interchange box on the pavement outside LR gate. FoLR have officially objected on the grounds that the gate is a historic monument and the gate area is earmarked for improvements under the Masterplan.

14.6      Toilet Block
David Morris pointed out that the beam on the Grade 2 listed toilet block by the Lordship Lane gate still needs securing. This was noted on the walkabout.

Agreed that Michael Loughnane will review

Date of Next Meeting August 15th.  Note that if Paul Ely feels there is insufficient progress with HLF, he will request that David Morris (LRUF Chair) cancels the August meeting.

Stop Press  meeting postponed till 2nd Week of September….
